Town of Elk Mound Regular Board Meeting 1-11-2024

The Town of Elk Mound board meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on January 11, 2024 by Chairman, Tony Christopherson. 
The meeting was posted in compliance with open meeting law at ISB, PO, Town Hall and the website.  The board, clerk and treasurer were present at the meeting.
The minutes were presented by the clerk.  Tony Christopherson made a motion to waive and approve the reading of the minutes.  Jeff Klemp seconded the minutes.  Motion carried.  
The financial report was presented by the clerk.  Jeff Klemp made a motion to approve the financial report.  Dennis Rhead seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  
Public Comment:  Matt Flatland, the new building inspector was present at the meeting.  He presented his contract to the board.  The board asked several questions and they were answered.  The board chose to adopt the valuation fee schedule instead of the square foot fee schedule. 
Old Business: 
Tom Cartwright presented all of the work that he has currently done on the property at N5562 867th St.   Five vehicles have been removed.  He presented photos of what it looked like when he purchased the property and what it looks like currently.  The mobile home burned.  The mobile home still needs to be removed and that will be done this spring. The Town of Elk Mound needs to make a decision on whether he should pay this fire bill.  
Jeff Klemp made a motion to remove the fire charge from the tax bill as it is not his bill to pay.  Dennis Rhead seconded the motion. Motion carried.
Dennis Rhead made a motion to take Dan Pahl to small claims court.  Jeff Klemp seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  
Road Work:  Darren Rubenzer needs to be billed for salt sand.  8.15 ton of salt sand, delivery and a 5% admin fee. 
890th:  Nothing to report
620th:   Tony received an email from Russ K from Cedar Corp. The other contractors need to get their bills finalized. 
Solid Waste:  Nothing to report
Cemetery:  Nothing to report
Fire Dept and Ambulance:   Fire calls and how other fire districts handle their fire calls was discussed. 
Dennis and Jeff motioned to pursue the Otter Creek Fire Ordinance. 
Fire and Ambulance direct billing was discussed. February agenda:  The town board will look at putting a direct bill for Fire and EMS.  

Plan Commission Retirement replacement was discussed. 
Clerk Transition:  The clerk has contacted several people but so far has not come up with a replacement.  
Jeff Klemp made a motion to appoint the following people for poll workers in 2024.  Dennis Rhead seconded the motion.  Carol Michels, Rick LaBerge, Bruce Pittman, Beverly Rhude, Eileen Christopherson, Pam Solberg, William Hogseth, Judith Dieter, Vicki Adams, Kelly Bartholemew, Angie Klemp and Cory Schneider.
Other concerns:  Crossing arms on 970th were discussed.  Meyers septic bill needs to be checked. 
The next monthly board meeting will be February 8th immediately following the financial audit at 6 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Carolyn Loechler
Town of Elk Mound, Dunn County, Wi
clerk@tn.elkmound.wi.gov
715-505-6030
January 12, 2024


